
Harbor Light Newsletter
Wilmette Harbor Rotary Club
Meeting Date:  Wednesday, December 16, 2015


Presiding: Carol Wells

Greeters:  
Jackie McGuire

Thought for the Day: Susan Segal

Attendance:  Bob Meeder
 

Setup: Gil


Scribe: Barry Miller

Rotarian Bio:  Beth DeWall

GUESTS: Nathaniel, a tech consultant and friend of Joan O’Neill 

VISITING ROTARIANS:  
BIRTHDAYS:  John Bowman – 12/20

ROTARY ANNIVERSARIES: Jim Bowman – 5 years on 12/21

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Our First Wednesday Event on January 6, 2016 will be a fellowship event at Carol Wells’ home (822 Chestnut Ave., Wilmette, IL @ 6:00PM)  We will be “thinking outside the box” on fundraising and membership.

Next Board Meeting  Friday, December 18th Michigan Shores at 7:15AM
Holiday Fundraiser update – Barry 

New Slate of Officers and Board Members for 2016-2017 – PE Sue Watson presented the Slate:

President Elect (2016-2017) -  George Pearce 

Secretary (2016-2017) – Joan O’Neill

Treasurer (2016-2017) – John Bowman

Directors serving 2 year terms – 2016-2018

Ellen Greenberger

Jack Close

Jim Griffith

Continuing Board Members (2016-2017)

Michael Bailey

Ellen Falkof

Herb McDowell

Voting will take place next week – 12/23

RYLA : Rotary Youth Leadership Awards –  I have applications that I can send to you or any interested student.  If you have someone in mind – high school usually a Junior or Senior - you may contact me and I’ll make certain they receive an application.  We have budgeted enough this year to send 3 students.  Applications must be received by 1/15/15 so I can bring the 3 candidates before our board on Friday, 1/22/15 and get our selection to Sean Nelson who Is the RYLA Chairperson for District 6440.  Session I is March 10-13th and Session II is April 7-10th 2016. 
Rotaract and Interact Committee 2015-16 met on Dec 3-4, 2015 at Rotary International Headquarters, Evanston, USA. The agenda of the meeting was to look into existing policies and recommend changes which can improve Rotaract and Interact movement across the globe. During the meeting various strategies and policy changes were discussed which would be further passed on to the Board of Directors.

WINTER TRAINING – Saturday, February 6 is the date! Harper College is the location. There will be “3” sessions that members of our club will need to register for. Registration will be on line in the near future.  There is no cost.

1. GRANTS MANAGEMENT –  “2” members from our club should attend this year’s mandatory GMS. This one will be taped for review in the future. The GMS mandatory rule is being looked at for change, should this year’s taping be successful.

2. MEMBERSHIP – A minimum of “2” members from our club should attend. This session brings together your successes and attempts to assist you in building a membership you can continue to grow with.

3. 2016-17 AG/LEADERSHIP TRAINING – Mandatory for all 2016-17 District Officers, Assistant Governors, Committee Chairs and those thinking about stepping up to a District Position next Rotary year. Want in? Contact DGE Rick at mailto:Gov.Rick@Rotary6440.org

HYPERLINK "mailto:Gov.Rick@Rotary6440.org"
Gov.Rick@Rotary6440.org.
REGISTER TODAY for the RI CONVENTION May 29 – June 1, 2016: 
A personal invitation was sent to every active Rotarian in District 6440. The backup hotel (Imperial Palace) was chosen as our District Hotel for convenience to the downtown area, nightlife and easy accessibility to transportation. 
 

This is a reminder of a few items regarding the Seoul Convention:

1. Convention fees for Rotarians are now $375.

2. Registration on line is simple: http://www.riconvention.org/.

3. Please personally invite others to join you in Seoul!

4. Star Alliance offers reduced air fare rates from this site:http://conventionsplusbookings.staralliance.com/trips/StarHome.aspx?meetingcode=OZ01S16.
Paul Harris Award – Match for District 6440 – Everyone likes getting a great deal, especially at this time of the year. Fully tax deductible. Fantastic Gift. Form on our website under – Downloadable Forms (far right side)

If you are interested in getting a Paul Harris with a $500 donation here is what you need to do.

Download and fill out the form - The Rotary Foundation Contribution  Form

This is a 2 Page form.  You need to fill in both pages with our club # 27231 and your individual ID number

To find your individual ID number

· Login to the Wilmette Harbor website – www.wilmetteharborrotary.org
· Click on Member Area

· Click on Edit My Profile

· There will be a group of “tabs” Personal-Rotary-Biography-

· Click on Rotary

· You will now be able to see your Rotary Member Number

** Checks only (no credit cards) 

** Make your check out to the "The Rotary Foundation".

A $500 donation will be matched with 500 points from the district for the donor to receive a Paul Harris Fellow 

Each interested member will need to fill out the two page Rotary International form. It will ask for the club ID number as well as your individual ID number.  (See above for how to obtain that information)

Everything needs to be filled out with the exception of the "Transfer Recognition Points" section on page 2.  Laura will complete that section for the district once she receives it in the mail.

After Laura completes the district section, she will mail the completed form to Rotary International.

** Send the 2 page form and your $500 check to:

Laura Kline

1628 Old Barn Circle

Libertyville, IL   60048

Any Questions about where YOU are in giving toward a Paul Harris Fellow please call Jackie McGuire at 847-491-1047 or email her at Jackie.mcguire10@gmail.com Jackie is the District 6440 Giving Chair and will be happy to assist you.

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
GOOD NEWS/BAD NEWS: 
Pam Kerr will not be returning to the club until mid Jan.  She is still helping her mom settle in AZ

Linda Frothingham has invited everyone to her book signing at Yellow Bird in Plaza Del Lago on Thurs., 12/17 from 5 – 7PM

Rotary Bio: Beth DeWall

PROGRAM: 
Joan O’Neill – Leader Dogs for the Blind Our own Joan O’Neill who gives of herself and her time to many different organizations has developed a love of working with Leader Dogs for the Blind.  Today she is going to speak to us about her ongoing love and work with these amazing dogs.

NEXT WEEK’S PROGRAM:  
Annie Aggens, director of PolarExplorers 
Polar trekking

NEXT MEETING CLUB DUTIES (12/23/15):

Greeter: Tom Ryan   

Thought for the Day: Heidi Voorhees

Club Bio.:  Karen Donnan

Set-Up: Gil  

Attendance:  Sarah Oliver

Scribe:  Norene Chip

 


